
To: J ason VonEhn 

Re: Response letter - NRC 

10/16/ 2023 

Good morning. 

Dr. Eduardo Pascual Ferrer 
MMC - Nuclear Medicine 
PO Box 1142 
Manati , PR 00674 

epascual@manatimedical.com 

In addition to our response for the Medical Licensing of our institution Mana ti Medical Center, a letter for 
clarification was received. 

In the initial application (page 5) stated that the RSO will visit the facility once each week to review the 

Radiation Safety Program. 

The reality is that I visit the Nuclear Medicine Department at least 3 times a week - the use of radio iodine 

is monito red at least once a week. 

l will prefer to be stated tha t the program is re,·iewed once a month , in case of down times and vacations. 
With the help of David Rhoe - Medical Physicist the cases are reviewed at least once a month. 

The second item for clarification stated " 20 other facilities" ... The Mana ti Medical Center Group includes 
2 medical facilities and 1 independent Imaging facility 

Mayaguez Medical Center , which I am Director and Authorized User - Carmelo Perez is our Medical 
Physicist and RSO. ( Limited Support to the NRC - licensed facility). 

Bayamon Medical Center, which I am Director and Authorized User -David Rhoe is our Medical 

Physicist and RSO. 
CT Radiology Complex , which I help with Cardiac Stress testing , not and Authorized User - DaYid 

Rhoe is our Medical Physicist and RSO ( Limited Support to the NRC - licensed facility). 

The other 2 facilities arc NOT in our Medical Group 
Arecibo Radiology - ( Small NRC - licensed facility ). Authorized User & RSO -Ms Palacios is our 

Medical Physicist. 

Nuclear Partners - { Very small NRC - licensed facility). Authorized User & RSO - David Rhoe is 

our Medical Physicist. 

Dr. Ed I Ferrer 

MMC 


